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Farm Credit Administration § 622.7 

served by the FCA on any System asso-
ciation, director, officer or other per-
son participating in the conduct of the 
affairs of the association will also be 
sent to the supervisory bank. 

§ 622.5 Answer. 
(a) Answer is required. Unless a dif-

ferent period is specified by the Board, 
a party who does not wish to consent 
to a final order must file an answer 
within 20 days after being served with 
a notice that commences the pro-
ceeding. Any subsequent notice which 
contains amended allegations and by 
its terms requires an answer must 
similarly be answered within 20 days 
after service. 

(b) Requirements of answer; effect of 
failure to deny. An answer filed under 
this section shall concisely state any 
defenses and specifically admit or deny 
each allegation in the notice. A party 
who lacks information or knowledge 
sufficient to form a belief as to the 
truth of any particular allegation shall 
so state and this shall have the effect 
of a denial. Any allegation not denied 
shall be deemed to be admitted. A 
party who intends in good faith to deny 
only a part of or to qualify an allega-
tion shall specify so much of it as is 
true and shall deny only the remain-
der. 

(c) Admitted allegations. If a party fil-
ing an answer under this section elects 
not to contest any of the allegations of 
fact set forth in the notice, the answer 
shall consist of a statement admitting 
all of the allegations to be true. Such 
answer constitutes a waiver of hearing 
as to the facts alleged in the notice, 
and together with the notice will pro-
vide a record basis on which the pre-
siding officer shall file with the Board 
a recommended decision in accordance 
with 5 U.S.C. 557. The recommended de-
cision shall be served on the party, who 
may file exceptions thereto within the 
time provided in § 622.13. 

(d) Effect of failure to answer. Failure 
of a party to file an answer required by 
this section within the time provided 
constitutes a waiver of the party’s 
right to appear and contest the allega-
tions in the notice and authorizes the 
presiding officer, without further no-
tice to the party, to find the facts to be 
as alleged in the notice and to file with 

the Board a recommended decision con-
taining such findings and appropriate 
conclusions. The Board or the presiding 
officer may, for good cause shown, per-
mit the filing of a delayed answer after 
the time for filing and the answer has 
expired. 

§ 622.6 Opportunity for informal settle-
ment. 

Any interested party may at any 
time submit to the Board for consider-
ation written offers or proposals for 
settlement of a proceeding, without 
prejudice to the rights of the parties. 
No offer or proposal shall be admissible 
into evidence over the objection of any 
party in any hearing in connection 
with such proceeding. The foregoing 
provisions of this section shall not pre-
clude settlement of any proceeding 
through the regular adjudicatory proc-
ess by the filing of an answer as pro-
vided in § 622.5(c), or by submission of 
the case to the presiding officer on a 
stipulation of facts and an agreed 
order. 

§ 622.7 Conduct of hearings. 

(a) Authority of presiding officer. All 
hearings governed by this subpart shall 
be conducted in accordance with the 
provisions of chapter 5 of title 5 of the 
United States Code. The presiding offi-
cer designated by the Board to preside 
at any such hearing shall have com-
plete charge of the hearing, shall have 
the duty to conduct it in a fair and im-
partial manner and shall take all nec-
essary action to avoid delay in the dis-
position of the proceeding. Such officer 
shall have all powers necessary to that 
end, including the following: 

(1) To administer oaths and affirma-
tions; 

(2) To issue subpoenas and subpoenas 
duces tecum, as authorized by law, and 
to revoke, quash, or modify any such 
subpoena; 

(3) To receive relevant evidence and 
to rule upon the admission of evidence 
and offers of proof; 

(4) To take or cause depositions to be 
taken; 

(5) To regulate the course of the 
hearing and the conduct of the parties 
and their counsel; 
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